Town of East Hampton

Commission on Aging (COA)
Thursday, October 10, 2013
East Hampton Senior Center
MINUTES

Present:  Chairperson Cynthia Del Favero, Vice Chairperson Mary Jo Shafer, Commission Members Jodi Brazal, Patricia Dufour, Ann McLaughlin and Richard Sheehan.  Also present was Town Manager Michael Maniscalco.
Not Present:  Sue Greeno

Call to Order: 
Chairperson Cynthia Del Favero called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. at the East Hampton Senior Center. 
Approval of Minutes:
A motion was made by Ms. Shafer, seconded by Mr. Sheehan, to approve the Regular Meeting minutes of October 10, 2013.  Voted (6-0) 
Public Comment:

Sue Weintraub, Middle Haddam, commented on transportation and a program in Groton.  She wants to be sure seniors are signed up for the alert system.  She also commented that there are many members of the community that would be willing to assist the seniors.

Correspondence:  

None
Senior Services Report: 
Ms. Del Favero reviewed JoAnn Ewing’s report in her absence.  A pizza lunch was held on October 23rd as there were no meals available through Senior Resources due to a staff training day.  The seniors held a Halloween hop.  The Thanksgiving dinner date changed.  The Wii Bowling games are back on.  Choices counseling continues.

New Business

Approval of 2014 Meeting Dates
A motion was made by Ms. Shafer, seconded by Mr. Sheehan, to approve the 2014 meeting dates with a change in time to 4:00 p.m.  Voted (6-0)

Old Business: 
Transportation
State Representative Ziobron has been working on good Samaritan laws.  She met with the 9 Town transit coordinator. The group discussed a medical car.  Ms. Del Favero and Ms. McLaughlin will get information from nearby towns regarding their transportation programs.

Housing Authority Report:  
Ms. McLaughlin reported that they met with the consultant to determine what will be applied for in a grant for Bellwood Court.  Police Chief Sean Cox met with residents at Bellwood Court and Chatham Acres.
Public Comment:

Hunt Voelker, Chestnut Hill Road, showed a picture from the seniors for the Cobalt firehouse of a dalmation.
Sue Weintraub, Middle Haddam, commented that she will research the St. Luke transportation program.

Mr. Maniscalco reported that the Annual Report is available on the website and at the library.

Nelson Maurice, Mallard Cove, asked about the generator for the Senior Center.

Ms. Brazal asked the Town Manager if the Housing Authority can use the everbridge program to contact their residents.  

Ms. McLaughlin commented that there needs to be follow up on several items that have brought up at meetings such as the quality of food at the Senior Center, the emergency door and thefts in the building.
Adjournment: 
A motion was made by Ms. McLaughlin, seconded by Ms. Shafer, to adjourn the meeting at 4:00 p.m.  Voted (6-0)
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Sirois

Recording Secretary 
